RESOLUTION NO. R-2020-106

A RESOLUTION NO. R-2020-106 OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF BASTROP, TEXAS, NAMING THE NEW TRAIL TO BE LOCATED IN PECAN PARK IN MEMORY OF MRS. DOROTHY SKARNULIS, PER THE RECOMMENDATION FROM THE BASTROP PARKS AND TREE ADVISORY BOARD, AS ATTACHED AS EXHIBIT A; AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO EXECUTE ALL NECESSARY DOCUMENTS; PROVIDING FOR A REPEALING CLAUSE; AND ESTABLISHING AN EFFECTIVE DATE.

WHEREAS, Mrs. Dorothy Skarnulis served the community of Bastrop for many years with Keep Bastrop County Beautiful, Bastrop Parks and Public Tree Advisory Board, leader of the Bird City Coalition; and

WHEREAS, Mrs. Dorothy Skarnulis had been a long-time supporter and advocate of nature and the outdoors; and

WHEREAS, The City of Bastrop will be acquiring property to be developed into a trail in the Pecan Park Subdivision that will need a name;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF BASTROP, TEXAS:

<u>Section 1.</u> That, when developed, the trail in the Pecan Park Subdivision be named in memory of Mrs. Dorothy Skarnulis.

<u>Section 2.</u> The City Manager is hereby authorized to execute all necessary documents.

<u>Section 3.</u> This resolution shall take effect immediately from and after its passage, and it is duly resolved.

DULY RESOLVED AND ADOPTED by the City Council of the City of Bastrop this 13th day of October, 2020.

APPROVED:

Connie B. Schroeder, Mayor

ATTEST.

Ann Franklin, City Secretary

APPROVED AS TO FORM:

Alan Bojorquez, City Attorney

Jimmy Crouch 605 Buttonwood Street Bastrop TX 78602 09/24/2020

Bastrop City Council 1311 Chestnut St Bastrop TX 78602

Dear Bastrop City Council:

I am writing on behalf of the Bastrop Parks and Tree Advisory Board. We would like to request for consideration be given to the naming of the new trail to be located in the new Pecan Park subdivision in the memory of Mrs. Dorothy Scarnulis. We request this to honor the memory of Dorothy and the countless hours that she gave of herself to make our Parks and City a better place for all our residents to live. The Board had voted unanimously for this request. The request would also be inclusive of a plaque to be placed along the trail describing Dorothy's love of life and some of the many things that she did for our community; help establish the "Bird City" destination, involvement in the Keep Bastrop Beautiful organization, her work with the Parks Board and the many other organizations that she was involved with. We feel that this request would be a small token of the many things that Dorothy did for our community.

Thank you for your consideration in this request

Sincerely,

Jimmy Crouch

Jammy Croud